A Meeting of Stretton Sugwas Parish Council was held in Stretton Sugwas Parish Hall Meeting Room on Thursday 14th March 2019 at 7pm.
PRESENT
Mr A Fellowes
Vice Chairman
Mr J Robinson

Mrs B Andrews
Mrs G Hume

Mrs H Davies

Mr G Cresswell

Councillor Matthews

Mrs Williams

Clerk

APOLOGIES

Mr A McHarg

Chairman
OBSERVERS

Mr P S Howard
Mr T Crump

Mr McHarg had now moved away from the parish and was no longer eligible to be a parish councillor for Stretton Sugwas and his formal resignation letter had been received. The clerk to reply thanking him for his work during his time as Parish councillor and chairman.
Mr Fellowes as Vice Chairman would chair the meeting.

MINUTES of meeting held on 17th January 2019 in Stretton Sugwas Village Hall Meeting Room
Having been previously circulated were proposed for acceptance by Mr Cresswell and seconded by Mrs Andrews.  All in favour and the minutes were signed off by the Vice Chairman
DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Any Councillor with an interest to declare was asked to stop the meeting to make their declaration.
There were no declarations of interest
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
· Drains along A438 – The ones along the wood were full of mud and needed cleaning out.  The Clerk to contact Mike Gill.
· Herefordshire Council own a piece of land next to the bungalow called Janoryl in Stretton Sugwas. The Clerk was asked to email Councillor Matthews and see what the possibility was of transferring small parcels of land to the parish council so that no-one could build on it. The council would not sell the land to the parish council, but it may be possible to rent it from them at a cost but we would then have to maintain it. No further action by the parish council will be taken.
DATA PROTECTION
No further updates.
PARISH BOUNDARY CHANGE

The people living in these properties were now included on our electoral roll.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN REPORT
Consultation for regulation 14 is now completed. Parish councillors having previously been sent documents regarding the regulation were asked to approve them so that they can be forwarded to Herefordshire Council.  The documents for approval were the consultation statement, Conditions statement and the revised NDP

Proposed Mr J Robinson.  Seconded by Mr Cresswell.  All in favour.  Mr Robinson would now forward the documents to Herefordshire Council.
FINANCIAL REPORT
Balance of Account £17,107.53 Plus grant of £3 206.60.  Total £20,314.13
1. An invoice had been received from Kirkwells for £2,352.00. This to be paid from the grant money.
Proposed by Mrs Hume.  Seconded by Mrs Andrews. All in favour and cheque 100340 was duly signed.
2. An invoice had been received for Website from January 1st 2019 to March 31st 2019 of £24.60.
Proposed for payment by Mr Fellowes.  Seconded by Mr Robinson.  All in favour and cheque 100341 was duly signed.
3. An invoice for HALC had been received for 2019/2020 of £399.26.  Proposed for payment by

Mr Fellowes.  Seconded by Mr Cresswell.  All in favour and cheque 100342 was duly signed.

4. A request had been received from Stretton Sugwas PCC for a donation towards the cost of the monthly magazine.  £250 proposed by Mr Cresswell.  Seconded by Mr Robinson.  All in favour and cheque 100343 was duly signed.
5. A request had been received from Stretton Sugwas PCC for a donation towards the cost of maintaining the churchyard.  £850 proposed by Mr Cresswell.  Seconded by Mr Fellowes.  All in favour and cheque 100344 was duly signed.
6. A quote had been received from Mr M Leaton for framing of the parish boundary map for £150.

This  was  proposed  for  acceptance  by  Mr Cresswell.  Seconded  by Mrs Davies.  All in favour.  Mr Robinson would contact Mr Leaton to go ahead. Cheque No: 100345 was duly signed in readiness for payment.
PLANNING
1. Church Cottage including footpath up to Village Hall –This has now been passed and conditions were being looked at by the planning authority as a new application had been received to make slight alterations on plot 1.  Mr Crump said that both plots had been sold to young couples, who hoped to have built and moved in by Christmas 2019. The footpath should be done early Autumn, but had to be done before the houses could be occupied as this was part of the planning application.
2. Travellers Rest Site –Conditions have now been passed
3. An application had been received to extend the timescale on works to the road to Sugwas Farm. This would mean that Oakwrights would not be able to use their new building as it was part of the permission that the road had to be improved before the building could be used. The parish Council objected to this extension. No decision had been made by the planning authority but Mr Crump said that the road would be started on June 6th 2019 which councillors were happy with. There had been some complaints about light pollution and lights shining into people’s homes. Mr Crump said he would look into this. There had also been a complaint about the noise at night and Mr Crump said he would look into this.
4. Sundown – Extension. A revised application has been received.  No decision had been made to date.
5. An application had been received to knock down the Zaytoon building and build 2 houses with garages. No decision made
6. A letter had been received from one of the owners of Greylands saying that they were going to put in an application for 2 more houses.  No further update.

7. Mr Crump had attended the meeting to show councillors the new plans for land at the Lakes which has planning permission for 8 houses. He wished to close the existing entrance to the land and put a new entrance between the existing properties Glenthorne and Thruxton.  He had consulted Highways and they appeared to be happy with the plan provided that all the drainage was kept on the site. Councillors were happy about the new entrance provided that the existing entrance was closed.

Councillors were concerned about the height the houses would be on the site as they did not wish them to impact on the church. Mr Crump said he was aware of this and would keep it in mind when the application went in.

WAR MEMORIAL
The soldier that was purchased has been stolen.  Work on the memorial would be done in the Spring.
CORRESPONDENCE
· Gas inspections had been carried out. No significant readings found. Monitoring to continue.
· A complaint had been received about Buchanan’s buses speeding along the Barnfields road, putting pedestrians at risk.  The clerk to ask Mike Gill about any signage that could be put up to make drivers aware of pedestrians walking on the road.
· Road Grit boxes: could an extra one be supplied at the school? The clerk to talk to the headmaster about this.
· Election papers had been received by the clerk and were passed to members who were interested in applying for a seat on the parish council for the next term of office.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1. Councillors were concerned about the amount of mud being left on the road by the tractors from Wyevale Trees. The clerk to contact them and ask them to clean the roads more often.
2. Councillor Matthews reported that the landfill site was being used for parking of vehicles which were doing road works and also used as a site to repair and maintain their machinery.
3. Welsh Water had left a lot of damage on the road at Roman Way. Herefordshire Housing would be contacted about this.
4. Flood alleviation scheme at Kenchester: a new consultation had taken place to divert the main flow into a ditch, which would then go into the river. Councillors were concerned about the cost and whether this was necessary.
5. It was reported that lorries were parking outside Zaytoon and it was causing problems for people waiting for buses there. Councillor Matthews said that he would look into it as this was dangerous and they shouldn’t be parking on a bus stop. Some photographs had been given to Councillor Matthews and the Clerk showing the problem.
6. Mr Fellowes said that he had attended the last Herefordshire Council Summit.
Date of Next Meeting – AGM  - May 16th 2019 at 7 pm in Stretton Sugwas Village Hall Meeting Room.
Followed by an ordinary meeting.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.50 pm.
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